Regular Board Meeting

November 9, 2006


January 12,

[image: image1.wmf]
COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT NO. 11

PIERCE COLLEGE

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING 

November  9, 2006

                                   BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT

                                           Dave Hamry, Chair








  Claire Spain-Remy

   
         Marc Gaspard 

   James Tsang                 

COLLEGE OFFICERS 
Dr. Michele Johnson, District Chancellor
PRESENT 
Dr. Tana Hasart, President Puyallup

Mr. Bill McMeekin, Executive Vice President for Extended Learning

Ms. Becki Collins, Vice President for Administrative Services

Ms. Mary Chikwinya, Vice President for Learning and Student Success

Ms. Jan Bucholz, Vice President for Human Resources

Ms. Beth Norman, PCFT President

Mr. Matthew Roberson, ASPCFS President

Mr. Sean Cooke, ASPCP President

OTHERS PRESENT 
 Dan Russ, Dale Stowell, Becki Collins,Paige Ellerton, Duncan Stevenson, Paula Henson-Williams, Margaret Payne, Cherry Tinker, Ruth Ann Hatchett, Bill VonHasslen Marie Harris

CALL TO ORDER
Mr. Hamry called the meeting to order at 1:35 pm.

PLEDGE OF


Mr. Hamry led the group in the pledge.

ALLEGIANCE


QUORUM


A quorum was established.

CHANGES/ADDITIONS

MINUTES OF THE  
Dr. Spain-Remy moved and Mr. Gaspard seconded the motion to approve  MEETING


the minutes of the October 11, 2006 regular meeting.

MOTION PASSED

GUESTS

Duncan Stevenson introduced Paige Ellerton, Program Coordinator, Athletics




Larry Pierce, introduced Kara Gardner, Program Specialist 2, Student Dev.

TRUSTEE REPORT

Welcome and Introduction of New Board member 

Mr. Hamry introduced Mr. Marc Gaspard as the newest member of the Pierce College Board of Trustees. Mr. Gaspard has a long history of advocacy for higher education. As a member of the Washington State House of Representatives and Senate president, he helped gain the funding that built the first building to open Pierce College Puyallup in 1989. Mr. Gaspard became the executive director for the Higher Education Coordinating Board in 1989 and is currently the president of the Washington Financial League. Mr. Gaspard serves on the board of directors at Good Samaritan Hospital in Puyallup and for VADIS and the Association for Developmentally Disabled. Mr. Gaspard’s father, Gordon, served on the original Board of Trustees for Pierce College. The first building constructed at Pierce College Puyallup was named in honor of the Gaspard’s contributions to the college.

Mr. Hamry welcomed Mr. Gaspard and commented that he would be a great addition to the board. Dr. Johnson added that the college looks forward to adding Mr. Gaspard’s leadership, vision, and experience to our board of trustees.

Mr. Gaspard stated that he is honored to be a member of such a distinguished board and it is a dream come true. He has worked with many people in the Pierce College family and is looking for to working with Dr. Johnson.

COLLEGE INPUT AND REPORTS

ASPCFS (Reported By Matthew Roberson)

Mr. Roberson reported that Student Government has begun their Book Fund Raffle. The ticket sales will support the Student for Student Book Fund. They have already raised $500.00 towards their goal of $2000.00.  Mr. Roberson stated that clubs continue to be ratified and Student Government meetings attendance continues to increase. 

Mr. Roberson stated that the student body is concerned with print management. Not only do students have to pay a per copy fee, but also with the amount of paper that is wasted by students in the libraries and labs. The students will examine the situation and will prepare a long-term plan to present to the technology fee committee.

Mr. Roberson reported that there has been much community involvement this month with over a dozen students serving meals at the Tacoma Rescue Mission, a food drive in conjunction with the FISH food bank, and a blood drive. A family movie night had 215 people attend to watch the “Ant Bully”. The activities board will provide $5.00 flu shots during November and on November 25th National Aids Awareness day the Pierce County Aids Foundation will provide a speaker for students.

ASPCP (Reported by Sean Cooke)

Mr. Cooke reported that Student Government has been very busy, on October 31st a DUI simulation was held in the parking lot of the Puyallup campus. The event featured an extremely realistic simulation of a DUI accident. Both the Fire Department and Police Department participated in the event. Over 250 student, faculty, and staff turned out to watch the simulation. The fall elections process has been completed and two new members have been welcomed. Melanie Cope is the new Student Representative I and Caleb Clapp is the new Representative II.

Mr. Cooke reported that the Legislative Issues Forum was as great success. Local legislators Pam Roach, Dan Roach, Jan Shabro, Joyce McDonald, and Dawn Morrell came to campus to speak on issues that are important to students. Each legislator spoke and fielded questions from the audience. It was a great way for students to be introduced to the legislators in their communities and find out where they stand on important issues.

Mr. Cooke stated that 100 people attended family movie night and a student issues roundtable was held to provide students an opportunity to provide feedback and new ideas to student government so they better serve the student body.

PCFT PRESIDENT (Reported by Beth Norman)

Ms. Norman reported that the Distinguished Faculty Dinner was a great success, the event was well attended and everyone enjoyed Bob Morhbacher’s presentation. 

Ms. Norman reported that members of PCFT met with the executive team to discuss shared governance, collegiality, and committee structure. Communication was also discussed regarding how messages and information reach faculty members in a timely manner. Expanded membership in the District College Cabinet is in process and will assist with all of the issues that have been discussed.

Ms. Norman stated that her schedule has been very busy, she has been visiting all tenure committees and discussing the changes in the tenure process. Each tenure year committee will now meet without probationer to have an opportunity to discuss how the probationer is doing in the process. A template has been created for the committee and probationer to follow through the year. Criteria for evaluation of diversity and multiculturalism have been added as well as a section for advising. 

Ms. Yochum added that the PCFT has embraced all of the changes in the tenure process. Dr. Johnson asked the board members to assess the new process as they read the tenure packets in coming months.

WPEA Representative (Reported by Bill Von Hasslen 

Mr. VonHasslen reported that the Washington Public Employees Association is in the final phase of the transition from an independent union representing public employees in Washington to a fully affiliated local of the United Food and Commercial Worker Union (UFCW).  WPEA’s previous structure consisted of a President, Vice President, Treasurer, Secretary and a Board of Directors made up of representatives from chapters. Now, under the UFCW these positions will be Job Representatives. With the new governance structure, each and every member has a voice in the governance of the union. Rather than a layered governance structure that depends on communication flowing between Board Representatives to members and back, this structure will allow members to actively participate in the union at the bargaining unit and district levels. Their voice will be heard and they will have a direct connection to the union. The Job Representative Committee which meets once a month will discuss current and potential grievances, learn what’s happening at different work sites in the bargaining unit, report on potential problems, and develop problem-solving strategies and action plans.

Mr. VonHasslen stated that each Job Representative must go through training. All training is voluntary and sessions are held on the weekend. Pierce College will have a training session during December and will have thirty Representatives.

SETTING DIRECTION/ VISION

External Stakeholders Update

Mr. McMeekin reported that in October 2006, Pierce College convened two groups of community members to have a conversation about Pierce College’s mission and strategic outcomes. Participants were also asked for input about programs or initiatives that should be undertaken by the colleges. Both groups were very positive about the Colleges and as a result of these valuable conversations with community members, five central themes emerged. The themes are: 1. Although there was some support for the current mission statement, the majority of stakeholders felt the mission statement needs to be reviewed, updated, and honed to more concisely state the purpose of the district. 2. Stakeholders want to know the future vision of the district and how it intends to be proactive and innovative in meeting the current and emerging needs of the communities with its service region. 3.Stakeholders, while supportive of the college and its activities, want information on how the college assesses its own success along with communication about how well it is doing. 4. The district needs to have clear data about who it serves in order to ensure it is meeting community and student needs. 5. Many stakeholders see a need for greater visibility and outreach in the community from the college.

Dr. Johnson stated that the next step in this process will be to evaluate all this information and it will be part of the Accreditation Standard One report. The information will also be valuable with continuing to develop our Policy Governance Model. The information will also help the college to frame the way we do our work. To answer the questions asked during the meetings, the College Relations office is preparing a packet with specific information regarding our programs and thank you letters for each of the community members who attended.

District Policy and Governance Cabinet

Dr. Johnson reported that the District Policy and Governance Cabinet is the parent and appellate body in the Collegial System. Voting members of the cabinet are students, faculty, classified staff, and administrators. The Chancellor represents the Board of Trustees and serves as Chair. The cabinet recommends policy, procedures, responds to petitions from the college community, recommends the establishment of councils, acts as an appellate review board, and facilitates communication throughout the college by briefing and discussing with the members of cabinet relevant issues facing the district.

Dr, Johnson stated that with the size of the district the membership of this important group is not sufficient and more representation is needed. Expanding the size of the cabinet will aid in the communication cascade that is need to have effective shared governance. The cabinet is looking at the policy and will increase the body of the cabinet, as well as the scope of work that the cabinet does and discuss the frequency of the meetings. 

Dr. Johnson reported that the college would be forming a new strategic planning group as a result of the self-study that will consist of volunteer members of the college community, members of the District Policy and Governance cabinet, and members of Executive Team. The district college cabinet and the strategic planning group will merge this year and will use the Boards five expected outcomes, the SBCTC system directives, and the State Environmental scanning document to develop a strategic plan and priorities for the district. The most important goal for us is how we help our students reach the goals that they have when they come to Pierce College.

. 
INSTITUTIONAL ASSESSMENT AND QUALITY ASSURANCE

Enrollment Update

Ms. Yochum distributed a chart of our current FTE report (attached). Ms. Yochum reported that we met our target summer quarter, due to our converting 224.25 FTE from the military. At this time the district is down 196.34 FTES from our target.  After fall quarter we should have be at 6872.80 and we are at 6766.69 quarterly FTE.  As of right now we are at 98.5% of our target. Since we still are currently purchasing FTE’s from our military programs it appears that we are at our FTE targets. We know that the military purchase of FTE is not a long-term solution. The college will hope to start to see new FTE generation by next year as a result of the new FTE money that was invested in different areas of the college.
BOARD BUSINESS

Board Action

Board Action 2006-20 Board of Trustee 2007 Regular Meeting Schedule

Dr. Spain-Remy moved and Mr. Tsang seconded the motion to table the Board of Trustee 2007 Regular Meeting Schedule.

MOTION TABLED

After much discussion it was decided that this board action be tabled to provide an opportunity to review the board members schedules.  The action item will be discussed at the next meeting.

Pierce County Coordinating Council (PCCC)

Dr. Hasart reported that the Pierce County Coordinating Council had its annual Legislative Thank-you breakfast in October. Many legislators attended and there was good discussion around student aid, changes in the K-12 assessment of student learning and tuition. Pierce College has hosted the PCCC during 2006 and Bates Technical College will host the 2007 meetings. Strong sessions are being planned for the next year. PCCC is a unique model providing a single voice to the legislature.  


Activities Calendar

December


A study session will be planned.

December – January

Policy Governance Action Committee meeting will be planned.`

NEXT REGULAR

January 10, 2007 -Pierce College Puyallup

MEETING


ADJOURNMENT
The meeting adjourned at 2:35 pm.

Michele L. Johnson, Chancellor


David K. Hamry, Board Chair
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